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April 8, 2014

The Honorable Nikki Haley
Office of the Governor

105 Pendleton Street
Columbia, SC 29201

Dear Governor Haley:

We are very excited to extend a special invitation to you to participate as a featured
speaker at the Republican Jewish Coalition’s Annual Spring Meeting in Las Vegas
from April 24-26, 2015. We would be honored if you could keynote the National
Women’s Committee luncheon on Saturday, April 25, 2015 if you are able to accept
this invitation.

The luncheon is hosted and chaired by Dr. Miriam Adelson and is part of a weekend-
long meeting we host every year, where the most active and influential Jewish
Republicans have the opportunity to hear from the nation’s leading policy makers at the
Venetian/Palazzo Resort Casino in Las Vegas. Past speakers of the National Women’s
Committee luncheon have included Governor Rick Perry, Governor Susana Martinez,
Governor Jan Brewer, and Governor John Kasich. Our 2014 Meeting made national
headlines and was the largest in our history. We expect an even stronger turnout and
hope that you can be a part of it in 2015. RJC leaders from across the country are eager
to hear from you and would be delighted if you could join us.

As you know, the RJC is the national grassroots organization of Jewish
Republicans. The Board of Directors and top donors of the RIC are among the
top Jewish Republican supporters in the nation, including Sheldon Adelson, Sam
Fox, Norm Coleman, Ari Fleischer, Mel Sembler, Robert Schostak and Paul
Singer.

Thank you for your consideration of this invitation. Please feel free to contact us
at the RJC Washington office, (202) 638-6688. We hope you can join us and we

look forward to hearing from you soon.

Sincerely,

David M. Flaum
National Chairman

Matthew Brooks
Executive Director
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